
All Saints Roman Catholic Church 

M a y  22,  2 0 2 2�

 

Rev. Gregory Passauer, Pastor 

Deacon Thomas McAraw 

Mrs. Lia Ghering, Parish Office 

 

Office/Rectory Phone: 

(814) 796-3023 

(814) 796-3025 - Fax 

Website: www.allsaintsrcc.org 

Parish Office Email: 

allsaint@allsaintsrcc.org 

 

Religious Education: 

Mrs. Maria Burkley 

(814) 969-2868 

Email: mariaburkley@allsaintsrcc.org 

 

Mass Times: 

Daily at 8:00 AM as scheduled 

  (See schedule on next page) 

Saturday Vigil at 4:30 PM 

Sunday at  9:00 AM  

Holy Days at  8:00 AM and     

7:00 PM  

 

Confessions: 

Saturday 3:30—4:00 PM  

or by appointment 

 

Office Hours: 

9:00 AM to 1:00 PM 

Mon., Tues., Thurs., Fri. 

 

Parish Registration Forms are 

available on the bulletin board in the 

gathering space or on the website. 

 

Bulletin deadline: 

10:00 AM Mondays, in writing, please. 

myParishapp.com  �

DOWNLOAD �

TODAY!�

�

11264 Route 97 N, Waterford, PA 16441�
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  ALL SAINTS PARISH                                                � WATERFORD, PA�

Low Gluten hosts are available.   If you or someone in �

your family is sensitive to gluten, please talk to Fr. Greg 

for details about receiving a low gluten host during Mass. �

REFLECT ON TODAY’S  READINGS �

FIRST READING   ACTS 15:1�2, 22�29�

Today’s reading offers an excerpt from the “dissension and 

debate” taking place at the first Church council in Jerusalem 

over the question of male circumcision. How often do you 

experience conflict within your faith community?�
�

SECOND READING   REV 21:10�14, 22�23�

One of John’s final visions depicts the heavenly Jerusalem 

where God’s presence is fully known in all its splendor. Why 

do you think this vision of heaven was revealed to John?�
�

GOSPEL READING   JN 14: 23�29�

During his farewell discourse, Jesus reassured the disciples 

with the promise of the Holy Spirit and the promise of divine 

peace. When do you experience God’s presence this way in 

your life?�

The WEEKLY collection for May 15, 2022�

was $1,930.00 from envelopes and $1,216.00 from online 

giving for a total of $3,146.00. Thank you for your support.�

�

WeShare Online Giving UPDATE�

WeShare, our online giving provider, was upgraded on 

May 3. When you login, using your current email address 

and password, you will see the new landing page. �

The parish office is still working hard to make all of the 

giving opportunities to the different collections available 

through WeShare. We appreciate your patience while these 

changes are being made.�

�

Food Pantries�All Saints Parish sent checks to the �

Waterford and Summit Food Pantries this past week for 

$894.00 each. This includes the quarterly collection from 

April 24th split between the two pantries and $50 for the 

month of May. Thank you for your generosity!�

�

All Saints Parish collected $1,029.00 for the �

Good Shepherd Diocesan Priest Retirement Fund. �

Your priests thank you!�

EVERYONE WANTS TO EXPERIENCE PEACE. 
 

When we look to the 

world to provide this for 

us, we  can easily get  

disappointed. We 

associate peace with an 

absence of war and  

conflict, good relation-

ships between neighbors 

and coworkers, the achievement of success and even the 

absence of noise! While all of these are worthy  

endeavors, pursuing them exclusively as a path to  

experiencing peace sets us up for failure. When we look 

for peace outside of ourselves, it will never be found. 

True and lasting peace is something that comes from 

within and not something we can produce on our own 

or receive from others. Peace is discovered when we 

experience an inner wholeness and harmony. It is born 

of a sense of connectedness with a God who is larger 

and greater than ourselves, gifting us with His presence. 

It is only the peace offered by the Risen Christ that can 

settle our hears and calm our fears. Regardless of the 

degree of turmoil around us, this sense of completeness 

that Jesus gives anchors our boats and prevents us  

from sinking. ©LPi 



SIXTH SUNDAY OF EASTER� MAY 22, 2022�

     �

�

�

Maria Burkley�(814)969�2868 (call or text)�

Email: mariaburkley@allsaintsrcc.org�

�

Faith formation is changing in the diocese of Erie!  �

We have already begun the 6th�8th grade changes this past 

year and look forward to changes for 9th � 12th grade this 

coming year.  (Our preschool through 5th grade will �

remain the same with Gospel Weeklies) �
�

You are invited to participate in a Zoom session on May 23 

to find out how the diocese and parishes are committed to 

journeying with young people in ways that bring them �

closer to Jesus and their Catholic faith. Learn the when, 

where, why and how of this change, and pose questions to 

the Faith Formation team of the diocese. Choose to attend 

any one of the sessions � scheduled on May 23 at 2 p.m., 

6 p.m. or 7:45 p.m. � and log on at�https://bit.ly/3MPYts6.  

If you are unable to attend, but have questions, please �

contact Maria Burkley. �

�

Your parish needs your discipleship!�

There are many changes coming to our Faith Formation 

Program and many hands will be needed.  We hope to have 

small group sessions for our Confirmation 

group, as well as masses and activities that 

will help our teens to realize that this is 

THEIR community too!  The changes are 

exciting and should not involve more than 

an hour and a half per week of your time.  �

If you are unable to offer that, we will also 

put together teams that can help with snacks or planning 

once per month.  Please contact Maria Burkley for more 

information or to volunteer. �

�

THANK YOU ALL SAINTS CATECHISTS!�

Next Saturday the parish will show appreciation for the 

men and women of the parish who volunteered their time 

to share their faith with the children and youth of All 

Saints. Thank you to Maria Burkley, Deacon Tom and �

Pam McAraw, Edna Stickell, Mike Theimann, Danielle 

Schoenfeldt, Rich Galbraith, Lauren Lacey, Diane Johnson, 

Nadine Merry, Carol Onuffer, Lia Ghering, & Denise Krol.�

And most of all our pastor, Fr. Gregory Passauer!�

A special thank you to the parents of the Confirmation 

class of 2022, and the youth volunteers in the other classes.�

�

A Family Perspective�

Today Jesus gives this advice: “Do not let your hearts �

be troubled.”� Worry and anxiety can consume our lives 

preventing us from seeing the love which surrounds us �

and binds us to one another.� �

  THIS WEEK IN OUR PARISH: 

   Sunday, 5/22         9:00 AM Mass—Children’s Liturgy during Mass  

   Sunday, 5/22        1:00 PM Luncheon and Gift Auction 

   Wednesday, 5/25       NO morning Mass  

   Thursday, 5/26       The Ascension of the Lord—Holy Day of Obligation 

         Mass at 8:00 AM and 7:00 PM 

   Saturday, 5/28       4:30 PM Mass 

   Saturday, 5/28       Catechist Appreciation Dinner after Mass 

Readings for next Sunday, May 29, 2022�

�

ACTS 7:55�60; PS 97l1�2, 6�7, 9; REV 22:12�14, 16�17, 20;�

JN 17:20�26�

Sunday May 22nd “Spring in the Country” 

Luncheon and Gift Auction �

Doors open at 12:30 PM. Event is from 1:00 PM to 4:00 PM. �

Tickets are $9.00. Proceeds will be put toward much needed 

new landscaping for the front of the church. Look for a �

design soon from Special Touches Landscaping!�

KEEP FILLING THOSE BABY BOTTLES!�

Our Knights of Columbus council is conducting a Baby �

Bottle fundraising drive to benefit the Women’s Care Center �

of Erie’s goal of purchasing a mobile ultrasound van. Baby 

Bottles were distributed as you left church on Mother’s Day. If 

you are financially able, we ask that you fill them with change, 

currency, or checks payable to “Ultrasound Fund,” and return 

them on Father’s Day. If you did not receive a baby bottle you 

may place your donation in an envelope and place �

it in the collection basket. �

St. Francis Xavier Parish, McKean, is excited to be �

hosting “Relics of St. Padre Pio” May 26�29, 2022!�

�

Visit www.stfrancisxaviermckean.org or see the 

bulletin board for information on activities �

beginning on the feast of the Ascension, May 26th, 

through Sunday, May 29th including times for �

veneration of the Relics.�

Thank you to all who participated in the People for Life 

Mother’s Day carnation fundraiser. Together with the 

All Saints Ladies Society, we raised $602 for their Pro� 

Life efforts. God Bless! Cindy First Parish Coordinator.�

The insert in today’s bulletin outlines important information about 

the next phase of the Diocese of Erie’s Pastoral Planning Process.�

All Saints is part of the Erie West Deanery. The insert includes 

information about the Erie West Deanery and All Saints Parish. 

Look for more information next weekend.�

The 2022�Diocesan Anniversary Celebration�Liturgies�for �

couples celebrating�25,�40,�50, 60, or more years of marriage will 

be held at�two locations in the diocese:��Sunday,�July�31,�2022�at 

2:00�p.m. at�St. Mary in St. Marys�and�Sunday, August�7, 2022�at 

2:00 p.m.�at�Holy Cross in Fairview.�To register, please go 

to��https://www.eriercd.org/familylifeoffice/anniv.html�or contact 

your parish�office�or the Family�Life�Office�at�(814) 824�1210.�  � �

Villa Maria�thon 5�K Run and 2�Mile Walk�

Villa Maria Education and Spirituality Center will sponsor its 

twelfth annual Villa Maria�thon 5�K Run and 2�Mile Walk on �

Saturday, June 4th, 2022 at 9 a.m. at Villa Maria Community �

Center in Villa Maria, Pa.� The event includes activates for the 

entire family!� Go to www.vmesc.org for registration and �

additional information. All proceeds from this event benefit the 

Center’s youth and adult programs. �
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Contact Tim Weir 
to place an ad today! 
tweir@4LPi.com or 
(800) 477-4574 x6568

1010 Rt. 19N • P.O. Box 360
Waterford, PA16441

(814) 796-2666 
www.humesforcars.com

RUSSELL C. SCHMIDT 
& SON

FUNERAL HOME, INC.
Dennis D. Schmidt-President, Supervisor

Pre-Arrangements Available
5000 Wattsburg Road, 

Erie, Pennsylvania 16504
(814) 824-5000

www.SchmidtFuneralHomeErie.com

Office Hours by Appointment

KEISER FAMILY EYE CARE, P.C.

LISA R. KEISER, O.D.
“Clearly, You’ll See The Difference!”
503 High St. • Waterford, PA 16441

www.keisereyecare.com

(814) 796-1133

Licensed Plumber #151

9675 Peach Street
Waterford, PA 16441

Brian A. Dwyer, Owner
Office	 (814) 866-7511
	 (814) 679-4108
Fax	 (814) 679-4110
Cell	 (814) 434-0829
Email	 djd55@aol.com
www.dwyerplumbingcoinc.com

• Land Clearing
• Site Development
• New Construction
• Sewer & Water Lines
• Storm Sewer Systems
• Septic Systems
• Plumbing Repairs & Remodel

163 East 10th Street
Erie, Pennsylvania 16501

MARTY KERR
(814) 453-4488

So we fix our eyes not on what is 
seen, but on what is unseen, since 

what is seen is temporary, 
but what is unseen is eternal.

	 Corinthians 4:18

In memory of Robbie Heard (1988-2009)


